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City Council Votes to Protect Hillsides
Three years of work came to a successful end when the Pittsburgh City
Council passed a Steep Slope Overlay ordinance to help protect the
city’s slopes. Approximately 11% of the city’s landscape is in slopes
exceeding 25%. Such steep slopes are frequently slide prone, geologically
unstable, or difficult to access with public services. 

Allegheny Land Trust’s Executive Director Roy Kraynyk represented
Allegheny Land Trust on the City Planning Department’s Hillside
Committee. He also appeared at press conferences, public hearings, and
radio interviews. Roy also managed the team of consultants from
Carnegie Mellon University’s Studio for Creative Inquiry and Perkins
Eastman that created a report titled, The Physical and Ecological
Investigation of Pittsburgh’s Hillsides.

The report was instrumental in the passage of the ordinance because 
it documents the economic, ecological, and environmental benefits of
protecting steep hillsides. This gave City Council the information 
necessary to adopt the ordinance with confidence. 

Special thanks 
to the Heinz
Endowments,
Steve Quick of
Perkins Eastman,
Tim Collins of the
Studio of Creative
Inquiry, Cyril Fox,
City Planning
Director, Susan
Golumb, City
Planning staff,
Dan Sentz and 
Bob Reppe, 
and finally to
Councilman
William Peduto 
for his sustained
championship
of this effort. 

The report is
available on
our website.
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ROY KRAYNYK

Councilman Peduto provided this letter of endorsement to use
in fundraising efforts for the Emerald Link Greenway Project.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S COLUMN

Reflections
First, I’d like to once again Thank You
for your generous support in 2005.
Whether as volunteer or a donor,
you have increased our capacity 
to achieve our mutual goal of 
protecting local land. 

This issue of VISTAS gives you a 
sampling of the success that your
support has made possible in 2005
and what’s in store for 2006. I hope
that you are as pleased as we are
about our accomplishments. With
your support, we can make 2006
another successful year for local 
land conservation. Thanks!

As I write this, Allegheny Land Trust
is deeply engaged in strategic planning.
Through this intensive process, we
will create a strategic plan and vision
for the next three to five years, and
develop an action plan on how to
get there. A few topics that we will
address are – How will we respond to
the increasing demand for our servic-
es from Washington County? How
will we fund the increase in staff to
accelerate our conservation work?
Should our land protection efforts 
be revised to target the region’s 
signature steep hillsides and scenic
ridgelines? 

As the title of this column implies,
we want to invite your reflections
about Allegheny Land Trust. Please
take a minute to complete an online
survey designed to capture your
feedback and ideas about how we
might move forward. The link to 
the survey is on our website.
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Creating a Strategy for the Future

Letter from Steve Schott, President

As our 14th anniversary appears on the

horizon, Allegheny Land Trust finds itself a

leader among the region’s conservation

organizations. However, as we peer beyond the

horizon, we see a confluence of challenges and

opportunities coming up. Therefore, our Board of

Directors has committed to engaging in an intense

comprehensive strategic planning process in 2006

to position Allegheny Land Trust for the future.

The strategic planning project, made possible

with support from the Heinz Endowments, will

be managed by a steering committee composed of

board members Bram Johnson, Ann Morrison,

Dave Myron, Tim Stanny, Lynn Heckman, and

Jack Ubinger and facilitated by a professional con-

sulting team composed of Unbridled Performance

and Strategy Solutions.

As we work to build and define the image of

Allegheny Land Trust and improve our effectiveness,

we will be seeking your input. After all, it is your

support that has empowered us to come this far.

Be assured, however, that we are not resting from

our primary task of protecting land. In 2005, we

acquired an additional 30 acres in Plum Borough

along the Allegheny Riverfront at our Barking

Slopes Conservation Area now totaling 230 acres.

In 2006, we look forward to raising the final funds

necessary to protect another 51 acres in our

Audubon Greenway project in the Little Sewickley

Creek Watershed, protect land in the Emerald

Link project on Mount Washington, and continue

pre-acquisition due diligence on several other tracts

of land that have been offered.

2006 looks to be one of the most exciting years

of my service on the board. As a supporter of

Allegheny Land Trust, I hope you share my excite-

ment and the satisfaction that comes from making a

permanent difference in our communities. Together

we can accomplish great things.

William Baierl
Vice President, Baierl Automotive

E. Steve Bland
President & CEO, MangoStart Consulting LLC

Philip L. Brooks
Owner, Brooks Consulting, LLC

Jerry V. DeRosa
Senior Manager Environmental Programs
K U Resources, Inc.

Kevin J. Garber, Esq
Attorney Environmental
Babst, Calland, Clements & Zomnir

Tim A. Haluszczak
Vice President
Manning & Napier Advisors, Inc.

Lynn L. Heckman
Assistant Director of Planning, Allegheny
County Dept. Economic Development

John Inserra
President, Cultiv8 Consulting

Bram B. Johnson
Executive Vice President
FedEx Ground

Vice President Membership & Fundraising
Bob Bolding
Senior Market Research Manager
GlaxoSmithKline

Vice President Communications & Outreach
William J. Bates, AIA
Vice President, Real Estate
Eat’n Park Hospitality Group, Inc.

Vice President Stewardship
Lisa L. Smith
Consulting Ecologist

Vice President Project Development
B. Timothy Stanny
Attorney & Former Vice-Chairman
Hampton Twp �Environmental 
Advisory Council

New Acquisitions
Spring brought great news of a $250,000 grant from the PA
Department of Conservation and Natural Resources (DCNR)
to purchase 51 acres in the Little Sewickley Creek Watershed
(Audubon Greenway project Phase II). We have raised 
$1 million for this project, including public grants and 
contributions from local individuals. Several grants are
pending for this project that we hope to close on in the third
or fourth quarter of 2006.

We added 30 acres to our 200-acre Barking Slopes project
area in Plum Borough along the Allegheny Riverfront.

Featured Member
Wow!! My Daddy's service on the
Allegheny Land Trust Board is
helping them save land for me
when I grow up!!" Congratulations
to Director Ron Schipani and his
wife Donna. Caden James Schipani

PLEASE FILL OUT THE FEEDBACK SURVEY. SEE OUR WEBSITE.



More than $100,000
Pennsylvania Department of

Conservation & Natural Resources
Pennsylvania Department of 

Environmental Protection

$20,000 to $100,000
Allegheny Regional Asset District
Heinz Endowments

$5000 to $19,999
Department of Community and 

Economic Development
Duquesne Light Company
Richard King Mellon Foundation
Pennsylvania Land Trust Assoc.
The Pittsburgh Foundation
Western Pennsylvania Watershed 

Program
Anonymous

$1000 to $4999
Robert Bolding
Mrs. Nancy Doyle Chalfant
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Despines
Eat ‘n Park Hospitality Group
Environmental Fund for 

Pennsylvania and GreenWorks
Mr. Sigo Falk
Ms. Terri F. Gould and 

Mr. John P. Hamm
Mr. and Mrs. Sumner McDanel
The Merrills Family
Ms. Susan R. Orenstein
Bob and Joan Peirce
Sewickley Civic Garden Council

$500 to $999
The F.A. Bartlett Tree Expert Co.
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Browne
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Ciccone
Ms. Lisa L. Smith and Mr. Kenneth 

C. Gfroerer
GlaxoSmithKline
Mr. Roy Kraynyk
Mr. William Lawrence III
Mr. Alan S. Miller
Mr. David P. Myron
Mr. and Mrs. Fredric Pement
Prudential Preferred Realty, Sewickley
Tim and Carrie Stanny
John and Lindsay Totten
Trowel and Error Garden Club
Jack and Linda Ubinger
Village Garden Club
David and Sally Wade

$250 to $499
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. E. Peter Benzing
Amber and Dean Bierkan
Ms. Joan Blaustein
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Brooks
Mr. and Mrs. Roger S. Brown, Jr.
Mr. Jaimes Contreras
Susan and George Craig
Mr. and Mrs. George Davidson
Henry and Mary Ewalt
Susan Gold
Mr. John F. Hayes
Mr. Mark Jablonski
Mr. Claude R. Joyner
Ms. Ann Kopchik
John F. Lockhart
Ms. Ann Morrison
Mr. James H. Oliver
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas L.M. Pangburn
William and Linda Roemer
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Schipani
Mr. and Mrs. Stevan R. Schott
Mr. and Mrs. David Sculley
Mr. and Mrs. Preston W. Shimer
Lindsey and Linda Smith
Judge and Mrs. William Standish*
Mr. Michael J. Tomana
Victor-Wetzel Associates

$100 to $249
Anonymous
Diane and Christopher Abell
Ms. Donna Amato

2005 Supporters – THANK YOU FOR YOUR OVERWHELMING SUPPORT!
Gerry and Jack Armstrong
Daniel M. Arokhaty
BKG Industries Inc.
Mr. Robert C. Baierl
Mr. Sam Bertenthal and 

Ms. Ann Humphreys
Ms. Mary Pat Blaylock
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Brandt
Mr. and Mrs. Scott G. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Fitzhugh L. Brown
Buncher Family Foundation
Mr. Frank V. Cahouet
Joyce and Dick Chalfant
Susan B. Clancy
Mr. David E. Clark
Ms. Ann B. Coburn
Mr. and Ms. Gregory Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Cortese
Mr. and Mrs. David Crossman
Mr. and Mrs. William T. deHaven*
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Doyle
Dr. and Mrs. Bruce Ferrero
Mr. and Mrs. Baruch Fischhoff
Mr. Michael John Ford
Cyril A. Fox, Jr.
Mr. Brian Gallagher
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Gebhardt
Ms. Margaret S. Gilfillan
Cordelia A. Glenn, Jr.
Mr. Ken Goebel
Dr. Lori J. Gross
Marnie and Jim Haines
Mr. John P. Hamm
Ms. Lynn Heckman and 

Mr. Kevin G. Smay
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas O. Hornstein
Ms. Margaret L. Hunter
John and Diane Inserra
Mr. and Mrs. John Irvin
Mr. Bram B. Johnson and 

Mrs. Robin Hummel-Johnson
William and Peggy Kipp
Donna L. Kipp
Mr. Richard Kubia
Mrs. Elsie Y. Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. H. Lewis Lobdell*
Robert and Nancy MacLachlan
Ms. Jean McClester
Mr. Peter J. McCormick
Patrick V. McShea
Ms. Dianne K. Meister
Mr. Richard J. Munsch
June and David Nimick
Mr. and Mrs. David Noyes*
Mrs. David B. Oliver, II
Mr. and Mrs. Charles D. Parmigiani
Pashek Associates
Mr. and Mrs. James Perryman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Purdy
Dr. and Mrs. Rafael Quimpo*
Gary and Kate Reck
Jory Richman
Mr. and Mrs. John Roberts
Mr. Evans Rose, Jr.
Ms. Sally S. Ruffin
Dr. and Mrs. Charles Rumble
Mr. H.D. Sansom
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Schmidt, Esq.
Mr. Mark Schnurer
Mr. and Mrs. Frank C. Schroeder, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. A. Reed Schroeder
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Schroth
Scott Conservancy
Mr. Alden H. J. Sector
Edward and Anita Seifert
Mrs. Phyllis K. Semple
Mr. and Mrs. Howard H. Shockey
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Smyth
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Sour
Mr. Robert G. Steffes
Ms. Marsha Stein
Mr. and Mrs. Hayes Stover
Mr. Robert S. Stryker
Mrs. Joan Sullivan
Mr. Michael Super
Mr. and Mrs. J. David Thompson*
Mr. James Thornton
Ms. Joanne Torma
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Ulrich*

Mr. Jeffrey Wagner and 
Ms. Bonita Kwolek

Hepburn H. Walker
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin M. Wedeen
Lawrence and Janet Wei
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Wenning, Jr.
Ms. Vicki Werner
Mr. Josh C. Whetzel, Jr.
Mary W. Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Woolaway
Mr. Robert Wright
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Wright
Ms. Louise Craig Yeiser
Ms. Linda Young

Up to $100
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Karl R. Aigner
Mr. and Mrs. David Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Allen
Mr. Joseph Bachison
Mr. Edward Barrett
Philip J. Bartling
Mr. Marlin S. Bartos, Sr.
Ms. Janet Belliveau
Ms. Beth Berti
Robin Blankenbiller
Mr. Vincent C. Bradley and 

Ms. Jovi H. Fairchild
Ms. Susan E. Brandt
Mr. Paul M. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. John Brown, II
Mr. Robert Brown, PC
Ms. Elizabeth Burnette
Mr. Robert L. Burns, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Callahan
Mr. James Callan and 

Ms. Carol Adele Weitz
Vincenzo and Sharon Cannella
Mr. Wayne Carey
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence V. Castner
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Chace*
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Cox
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Craig
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Crandall
Mr. Dennis Deppen
Mr. and Mrs. Henry F. Devens, III*
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Dickhans*
Ms. Kristin Diehl
Ms. Irene J. Dinning
Mr. Mark T. Dixon and 

Ms. Joyce Murdy
Mr. Hugh S. Downing
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Doyle*
Mr. Doug Eberhart
Mr. and Mrs. Leroy Egan
Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. Elste
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Evanco
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Fadden
Ms. Anne Falbo
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew D. Falk
Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Fardo
Anthony and Maryann Fasciani
Mr. Marshall Fausold
Ms. Marjorie B. Floyd
Mr. and Mrs. Donald B. Fogel
Douglas and Mary Louise Fowkes
Mr. Oscar Fox
Ms. Kathy Frankel
Mr. and Mrs. Robert P. Garrity*
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Gordon
Mr. Sylvester Greco
Mr. Robert J. Green
Mr. Robert Grzyb
Katharine and Will Harbison
Mrs. Patricia W. Hare
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Harff
Mr. Thomas W. Headley
Curt Helffenstein and Mary Donovan
Ms. Rosemary Herring
Mr. John J. Hess and 

Mrs. Sharon A. Beddard
Mr. Brian Hill
Mark and Irene Hofstetter
Neil and M.A. Hollander
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Holton*
Chris Irwin
Mr. and Mrs. Alen Janis
Dr. Beverly Jaramillo

Mr. and Mrs. James E. Jenkins
Mr. Brian Jensen
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Johnson
Dr. Charles F. Kahle, II and

Dr. Ann B. Fiduccia
Mr. Theodore Kalas
Mr. and Mrs. David Kamin
Elizabeth Kargacos
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Keane
Bob Keir
John W. Keller
Ms. Mary A. Kenny
Stephen C. Kifer and Robin Eden*
Mr. Paul M. King, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Kirk, Jr.
Mr. Gene Klein
Mr. Andrew F. Komer
Mr. and Mrs. David Kovacs
Mr. Peter J. Kovacs
Mr. and Mrs. John Z. Kowalski
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Kraeuter
Mr. Stephen Kubiak
Ms. Lucia Kuma
Mr. Phillip Kumanchik
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Lagnese
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford M. Lane, Jr.
Mr. G. Christian Lantzsch
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart Lawrence, Jr.
Linden Partners
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Lundquist
Mr. and Mrs. William V. Luneburg, Jr.
Ed Lyness
Mr. Robert S. Markwell
Mr. Gregory Marlovits*
Leslie Massey
Ms. Lidia Matwey
William and Kris McCune
John and Penny McFarland
Mr. and Mrs. Paul T. McKeown
Mr. Joseph McLean
Sandra S. McNamara
Ms. Dorothy Jones Menges
Joan M. Miles and Bob Clifford
Carolyn Morrison
Ms. Ann Morrow
Mr. Kenneth Mueller
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Mullin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Mulshine
Ms. Heidi Munn
Mr. and Mrs. John Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Myron
Ms. Paula K. Olson*
Paladin Communications
Paul Palevsky and Sharon Roseman
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Paul
Mr. Donald Petersavage
James and Sharon Pillar
Rita L. Pollock
Dean and Chris Pregel
Mr. Stephen Quick
Mr. and Ms. B. Joseph Ralyea
Mr. Ray Reaves
Ms. Mary Remington
Mr. Edward G. Rice
Ms. Kate Rieder
Thom and Betty Lou Roberts
Vincent and Rebecca Roolf
Catherine S. Ross
Dick and Pat Rothe
Mrs. Henriette E. Rougraff
Mr. Richard A. Russin
Mr. Russell R. Sanders
Mr. Stan Sattinger
Mr. and Mrs. Eric A. Schaffer*
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Schiller
Joan and Clifford Schoff
Dr. R.J. Schuerger, DVM
Mr. and Mrs. Luke M. Scrivanich*
Mr. Dan Sentz and 
Ms. Maureen Hogan
Dr. Richard P. Shannon
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Sherman
Mr. Barry A. Shields
Isaac and Jo Ann Shina
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Shipley
Mr. and Mrs. Scott E. Shoup
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Shuck
Mr. Michael Slattery

Ms. Jane Sorcan
Mr. and Mrs. John Spanbauer
Ms. Claire Staples
Ms. Jenna Stevenson
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Stevenson*
Roger and Shirley Stuart
Ms. Sally Swegan
Mr. Brian Tedeschi
Mrs. LeRoy Thompson
Tom and Judy Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph B. Tomko*
Ms. Amy Tommarello and 

Mr. Daniel Melodini
Ms. Rosemary Traill
Mr. John Tucci
Joseph Tucci
Ms. Jeanette Tuttle-Hamer
Ms. Darlene Wagner
Ms. Janice Walters
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Weimer
Judith A. Weitz
Ms. Cherry S. White
Mr. Timothy Williams
Mr. David L. Wright
Mrs. Patricia A. Yeager

Memorial and Honorary Donations
In memory of Robert McCullough
Robert Baierl
Bram Johnson
Elizabeth Santos
Marvin Wedeen
Rufus Wysor
In memory of Mary Louise Johnson
Diane and Christopher Abell
In honor of William Lawrence III
Ms. Margaret L. Hunter
In honor of John C. Oliver
Judge and Mrs. William Standish
In honor of Roy  Kraynyk
Henry and Mary Ewalt
In honor of Olga Tucci
Mr. John Tucci

Volunteers and In Kind Donors
Tara Alexander
Bayer
Tim Billoto
Mark Bowers
Bridge Press
Ed Costello
Duquesne University
Fern Hollow Nature Center
Jan and Allen Fleckenstein
Rebecca Gold
Rose Hertzer
Bernadette Kaminski
Chad Kraynyk
Richard Kubia
Bonita Kwolek
Marcia McNutt
Dianne Meister
Joel Perkovich
Bob Purdy
Vince Roolf
Sewickley Heights History Center
Smith Brothers Advertising, LP
Starbucks - Sewickley
The Sewickley Hunt
Belinda and David Thompson
John Tucci
USC Citizens for Land Stewardship
Jeff Wagner
Pat Yeager
Sharon Yeager
Nat and Sandy Youngblood

We have made every effort to be
accurate with these lists. If you
notice an omission or other error,
please let us know. Thanks.

*Donations marked with an asterisk
came via the Holiday Hunt described
in this issue of VISTAS.



Notes from the Field   by Diane Meister

Volunteer Site Steward at Audubon Greenway, Sewickley 

How clean everything looks when covered with snow! The trees are
bare, the ground white and the sky is either grey or brilliant blue.

For the longest time, snow was piled high along the roads, covering
the trash discarded by people driving by. Even though I don’t like
snow, it covers the litter. I really don’t understand people who throw
trash out of their vehicle windows. (Pardon my little rant.)

How grateful I am, however, to know there are places in Western
Pennsylvania where people care about the land and take care of it.
The Allegheny Land Trust works hard to obtain land to protect, 
knowing that it will be there forever for people to enjoy. The land 
is appreciated as well as the plants and animals that reside there. 
In winter, everything is covered with snow and you can easily follow
the tracks of the various animals. The plants are dormant, soaking 
up the drainage from the snow to get ready for spring growth.

You should take the time to walk the trails and notice the new growth
and the re-birth of the trees. Really look at everything around you….
how many different trees can you identify? Or does it not matter what
kind of trees they are as long as you can walk among them, use them
for shade, and appreciate the varieties of bark and leaves? Can you
notice the differences from one year to the next or maybe just from
season to season? How much larger the trees have become or how much
overgrowth has taken possession of the trails? Are there new animals in
residence? When was the last time you saw a fox or a pheasant? When
walking through the woods, do you notice the trees that have recently
fallen? Is there anything more beautiful than a piece of wood? Paying
attention to the various shadings of color, the swirls, texture and shapes
that result from years of weathering is something that you must make a
conscious effort to notice. Don’t rush through the pathways just to get
exercise. Take the time to appreciate the landscape.

As a volunteer Site Steward, I get great sense of satisfaction knowing
that I’m helping Allegheny Land Trust to care for land and protect it
into perpetuity. You can too, by volunteering to help maintain trails,
assist with festival booths or perform office help. Give the office a
call. Oh …and let’s keep as much land as litter free as possible!

Annual Report
Period covered – July 1, 2004, to June 30, 2005

Trainers Lisa Smith (on fence) and Marcia Brissett with Site
Steward Diane Meister (with hat). 

“Eagle” at
Audubon
Greenway
Shawn Nickholds, his
father Bill, and Patrick
Joyce. Shawn earned
his Eagle Badge for
erecting two benches
and clearing trails at
Audubon Greenway.

Revenue total $767,340

Contributions 12%
Grants  81%

Investment income  7%

Expenses total $552,971

Program 80%

Fundraising 7%

Cash and cash equivalents  4%

Assets total $5,549,259

Investments 10%

Property and 
equipment  58%

Grants receivable 28%

General and
administration 13%

Prepaid expenses
and other assets 0%

PLEASE FILL OUT THE FEEDBACK SURVEY. SEE OUR WEBSITE.
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Holiday Hunt Benefits Allegheny Land Trust
In mid-December Allegheny Land Trust was invited again to David and Belinda Thompson’s beautifully decorated property to
celebrate Sewickley Hunt’s Stirrup Cup Christmas Hunt. Posters of our Audubon Greenway project were displayed for the more than
200 people who were treated to great food, a visit by the Sewickley Hunt Club (dogs and horses included, of course), and a surprise
cameo appearance by Santa Claus himself. It was a wonderful festive time among friends in a snowy landscape under crystal blue skies. 

In lieu of gifts, David and Belinda asked their guests to contribute to Allegheny Land Trust, and more than $1,000 was collected.
Thanks to everyone for your contribution! A very special thank you to David and Belinda and their sons for all the hard work
preparing for the guests and for their generosity and thoughtfulness.

Riders and guests begin
to arrive.

Guests enjoyed great food, friends, and weather at the
beautifully decorated property.

Meg Guilot and Ann Metcalf join the hunt.

"It was such a wonderful winter's day, the sky was
blue, the trees were coated in ice, and the horses and
their riders stood out against the soft white snow.
How fortunate we were to have so many guests here
to enjoy the beauty of the land. They huddled around
the bonfires to stay warm, and children roasted 
marshmallows and hot dogs as the Sewickley Hunt
gathered for their Christmas Hunt. We appreciate
that many of our friends generously donated to
Allegheny Land Trust, thus helping to preserve the
clean water in Little Sewickley Creek and the open
space on Audubon and Magee Roads. As the riders
departed up over the hills of Sewickley, we were

reminded of the precious natural gifts
we all have to share: clean water, clean
air, and the land and forests that help
to keep it that way!" 
… Belinda Thompson

Trail Grant
In July, we submitted a grant proposal to the Allegheny Regional
Asset District (ARAD) on behalf of four trail organizations –
Montour Trail Council, Rachel Carson Trail Association,
Friends of the Riverfront, and Steel Valley Trail Council. This
was the ninth year that Allegheny Land Trust has served as
the umbrella organization convening the trail groups and
preparing a single grant proposal for trail construction projects
in Allegheny County. The proposal resulted in a $100,000
grant of which $15,000 covers our time providing this service
for ARAD and the trail groups.

Over the past nine years, Allegheny Land Trust has raised
over $1 million from ARAD that has been distributed to
other organizations for trail projects. More than 60 miles of
safe and practically level trails are now available throughout
the county 365 days a year free of charge.

Rivers Conservation Proposal
In October, Allegheny Land Trust worked with the 
environmental consulting company, Environmental Planning
and Design (EPD), to develop a grant proposal submitted to
DCNR by Sewickley and Osborne Boroughs to fund a rivers
conservation plan for all of the watersheds in the geographic
area encompassed by the Quaker Valley School District. This
includes 11 municipalities and about 13 separate watersheds. 

The study will address land use, stormwater management, and
water quality and will provide recommendations for better
management of water resources. EPD was the consultant that
drafted the recently published Sewickley Valley Visioning and
Economic Impact Study for the 741 Group. Allegheny Land
Trust will be consulting with EPD on the rivers conservation
project in 2006 if the proposal is funded.

Phyllis Semple prefers her horseless carriage while her daughter Heather
Semple roughs it. The Semple family is committed to sustaining the
Sewickley Hunt and to Allegheny Land Trust. Their other daughter, Cherry
White, is on our Board of Directors.



Looking Ahead
Audubon Greenway - Sewickley
A local foundation has invited us to submit a proposal
for a grant of $138,000 to help buy a wonderful 51-acre
addition to our Audubon Greenway project. We will
continue working hard to raise the remaining funds
necessary to close on the property. Acquiring this property
along Audubon and Magee Roads in Sewickley Heights
is a top priority in 2006. 86% of the money has been
raised to date.. For more information about how you
can help, please contact the office at 412-604-0422.

Emerald Link – Mt. Washington
A $100,000 DCNR grant will need to be matched to begin
serious negotiations with landowners. Several properties
have been identified. Work to raise the money to protect
them will continue with the Mt. Washington Community
Development Corporation. 

Strategic Planning
Developing a strategic plan is a significant commitment for
any organization. Our schedule is to roll out the strategic plan
in June and complete the action plan over the summer. The
Plan is being funded by a special grant from the Heinz
Endowments.

Wingfield Pines – Upper St. Clair
We will be involved with a significant special project at our
Wingfield Pines Conservation Area in Upper St. Clair to stop
abandoned mine drainage from impairing the water quality of
Chartiers Creek. We recently received a $650,000 grant from
the PA Department of Environmental Protection to construct
an Abandoned Mine Passive Treatment System. We could be

University of Michigan Landscape Architecture graduate students
Joel Perkovich, Mary Walton, and Brian Chilcot conducted their
initial site analysis of Wingfield Pines, Upper St. Clair.

Tim Stanny, Project Development Committee

The Allegheny Land Trust Project Development Committee works closely with staff and fellow board members to ensure that current
projects in the pipeline are completed, while at the same time pursuing new prospects that match Allegheny Land Trust’s mission.

Three projects of special note that we hope to complete are:
•The Emerald Link - where Allegheny Land Trust is working with others to protect our unique Mt. Washington hillsides.
•Audubon Greenway Phase II – where Allegheny Land Trust is pursuing funding to acquire a magnificent 51-acre site of 

meadows and woods in western Allegheny County.
•Wingfield Pines in Upper St. Clair – where Allegheny Land Trust hopes to help clean the polluted waters of Chartiers Creek.

Besides trying to “close the deal” with projects such as these, a lot of our time is spent considering offers of property from
landowners. We visit the properties and evaluate whether their acquisition fits in with our mission and finances. We have been
working quietly on one transaction involving a 100-acre wooded parcel in a heavily developed area for over a year. And we will
continue to do so until we are successful or have exhausted ways to save this beautiful area.

And finally, we are exploring ways to expand our existing properties. This includes canvassing our neighboring property owners
to see if there is interest in contributing their vacant lands. 

Allegheny Land Trust will soon go through a strategic planning process. And at that time, we will examine our criteria for acqui-
sitions. Do we continue what we have been doing? Do we focus more on preserving our unique hillsides and riverfront? Do we
expand beyond Allegheny and Washington Counties into bordering counties where there has been interest in contributing land?
If any readers of this newsletter have suggestions, please share them on our website.

breaking ground by fall 2006. Visit our website for illustrations
and details about our creative passive system design.

In addition, former Allegheny Land Trust intern and current
University of Michigan graduate student Joel Perkovich will 
be helping us create a master plan for Wingfield Pines. Joel,
along with a team of fellow graduate students, will craft a 
plan that addresses public access, vegetation management and
restoration, and other programs.

Committee Pushes New Projects while Monitoring Existing Ones

PLEASE FILL OUT THE FEEDBACK SURVEY. SEE OUR WEBSITE.



Stewardship is Vital
By Lisa Smith, Vice President Land Stewardship 

The Allegheny Land Trust Stewardship Committee is looking
forward to 2006 being a productive year for management and
monitoring activities on our conservation properties and 
easements. We now have ten trained Site Steward Volunteers
assisting Allegheny Land Trust with these efforts.

Some of our ongoing and anticipated stewardship activities for
2006 include:
• Increasing on-site communication with visitors and users of

our lands through the development of signage, interpretive 
materials, and hands-on management activities.

• Conducting boundary surveys for our Deadman’s Hollow 
and Lowries Run properties so that we can better manage 
our resources at these sites.

• Developing a management plan for our Wingfield Pines 
property.

• Beginning construction of a mine drainage treatment 
system at Wingfield Pines.

• Identifying additional management needs at each of 
our conservation properties and easements via our Site  
Stewards’ monitoring efforts.

• Conducting a stewardship volunteer program for our 
partner, the Mt. Washington Community Development 
Corporation.

We have a lot of work ahead to protect the natural and 
cultural resources of our properties. Long-term protection
doesn’t end once the land is owned by a conservation 
organization…it only just begins.

Lisa Smith is shown here on the right with fellow board mem-
bers Tim Stanny (left) and Kevin Garber (center).

A walk along one of the trails at our Audubon Greenway
property helped the volunteers understand their Site
Steward responsibilities. Training participants were Dave
and Marian Crossman, Pine Creek Conservancy; John
Inserra, Allegheny Land Trust Board; Peter Kohnke,
landowner; Jeff Murphy and Janet Thorne, Hollow Oak
Land Trust; Jan Ridenour, Pine Creek Land Conservation
Trust; Kostoula Vallianos, Earth Force; William B. Waddell,
City of Pittsburgh Real Estate. 

Once land is acquired, it is our responsibility to ensure
that it is kept in a safe condition and not disturbed. In
November, Allegheny Land Trust provided training for
volunteers interested in helping care for and monitor
protected lands. People from other land trusts also par-
ticipated. The training was made possible with support
from the Heinz Endowments and Laurel Foundation.

Site Steward training

Correction: Thanks to a 
sharp-eyed (and mathematically
astute) reader, we realize that the
last issue of VISTAS showed a four
square mile graphic instead of a two
square mile graphic overlaying the
city of Pittsburgh, indicating the
amount of land we have protected.
We apologize for the error. –editor.

www.alleghenylandtrust.org
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Upcoming events
April 22 - Earth Day Stewardship Day at
Wingfield Pines, Upper St. Clair. Wear your work
boots and gloves and join us for a “Spring Cleaning” of
your favorite natural area followed by a bar-b-que.

April 29 - Trillium Hike at Barking Slopes,
Plum Borough, 10:00 AM. Meet at Veltri’s Restaurant
on Route 909. 

May 6 - Bird Walk in the Audubon Greenway,
Sewickley Heights, 8:00 AM. Park at the trailhead on
Audubon Rd.

May 13 - May Mart, Sewickley, 9:00 AM to 1:00
PM. Visit our booth to learn about our Audubon
Greenway Project.

June 10 - Wingfield Pines, Upper St. Clair. Visit
Wingfield Pines to learn more about the property and
the mine drainage treatment system we have funds to
construct. Or plan a canoe trip on the Upper Chartiers
Creek to end at Wingfield. 

July 22 - Bluegrass for Green Space,
Robin Hill Park in Moon Township, 949 Thorn Run Rd.,
afternoon/evening–details to come.

See our website for details on these events and others.

French and Indian
War prints 
Beautiful signed prints by
famed Pittsburgh artist
Nat Youngblood are still
available for sale. All pro-
ceeds benefit Allegheny
Land Trust. Details are 
on our website.

Awards
Allegheny Land Trust was 
a finalist in the Dominion 
Western Pennsylvania
Environmental Award for The
Physical and Ecological Investigation
of Pittsburgh’s Hillsides. (The report
also won an award from the American
Institute of Architects in October.)

Also, the Sewickley Village Garden Club,
which is the local chapter of the Garden Club of America, presented
Roy Kraynyk an award for his commitment to land conservation and
stewardship of natural resources.

Member Comments
Following are some responses on our member survey.
Thanks to everyone who participated. Your responses
gave us insights into how well you think we are doing
and how we can better serve you. 

“Keep doing what they’re doing. I have complete 
confidence in Allegheny Land Trust.”

“The board and Roy are doing a good job, but it would
be nice to have outings because people would be more
likely to get out and see the lands. If more people would
make use of some of these places and enjoy them, it
might encourage others to become involved in the
organization.”

“They’re doing a great job.”

“I loved talking about Allegheny Land Trust during this
survey. I want to see more PR because I don’t feel as
though people know enough about the great things
Allegheny Land Trust is doing.”

“Keep up the good work, but it wouldn’t hurt to get 
bigger. There’s lots of land that needs to be preserved
and people don’t generally know about it. More press 
is needed to spread the word.”

PLEASE FILL OUT THE FEEDBACK SURVEY. SEE OUR WEBSITE.

 


